Department Chair Meeting Minutes
College of Arts and Sciences
September 4, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 8:02 a.m. on Tuesday, September 4, 2012.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Mr. Jason Flynn for Dr. Gregory Pitts, LTC (Retired) Wayne Bergeron, Dr. Larry Adams, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Dr. Claudia Vance, Dr. Francis Koti, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. Cindy Stenger, LTC Mike Snyder, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Richard Hudiburg, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Jerri Bullard.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.


1. Approval of Minutes from July 24, 2012.  Dr. Hansen asked if there were any suggested changes to the minutes and Debbie announced that on Item 2, FL 100 had been left out of the list and has been added.  With this amendment, the minutes were approved by consensus.

2. Curriculum Change Proposal from the Department of Social Work. Dr. Borah explained that the Department of Social Work proposes adding a new elective course, SW 410 Mental Illness, Substance Abuse, and Social Work Practice: What Works?  She made a motion to accept and the motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.

3.	Curriculum Change Proposals from the Department of Music. Dr. McCullough asked that his proposals be delayed until the next meeting.

4.	Incompletes.   Dr. Hansen led a discussion on various reasons for a grade of Incomplete and reminded the group that any time an Incomplete is assigned - the Incomplete Form should be filled out and sent to his office to be placed on file.  The reasoning for this is in case the professor does not teach during the next fall or spring semester following the Incomplete, there is documentation on file as to what the student needs to complete in order to receive a grade.  Discussion of this topic was also based upon the speculation that the Office of Student Financial Services might have a need to know the last date of attendance for grades of I as well as F.

5.	Research and Faculty Development Grant Committee.  Dr. Hansen reminded the group that last year it was decided by the department chairs that each department should have the opportunity to elect a new representative for the Arts and Sciences Faculty Development and Research Grant Committee (see Minutes from October 11, 2011).  He asked the department chairs to send the name of their representative to him with a copy to Debbie by close of business next Tuesday (September 11).

6.	Global Challenges Course.  Dr. Hansen discussed global challenges as defined in Peterson’s Seven Revolutions that addresses the infusion of global issues.  He reminded the group what the seven revolutions are:  population, resource management, technology, information and knowledge, economics, security, and governance.  He researched how other AASCU institutions address this topic and found some offer this topic as a general education elective while others have it as a 1-hour to 3-hour required course.  Dr. Hansen is interested in putting together an ad hoc committee that includes members from the natural sciences as well as the humanities, fine arts and social sciences.  Dr. Bullard mentioned the possibility of using SO 410 as a cross-listed course that everyone could use to teach this future course.  Dr. Hansen asked the department chairs to discuss this with their faculty and stated he would be getting in touch with departments soon to get names of faculty interested in working on this committee.

7.	Other.
	-LTC Bergeron discussed with Susan Hughes transferring in nontraditional courses in a more veteran friendly way and discovered at the present time UNA has a policy of accepting 30-35 hours of nontraditional courses.  He would like discussion to start with an appropriate group (either this group or COAD) to present a curriculum proposal that changes the policy to allow more hours of nontraditional courses.  He and Dr. Hansen discussed how many hours other comparable institutions allowed of these type courses.
	-Dr. Hansen reported that COAD met and the following topics were discussed:
		-replacement of old Gateway computers and the desire to cycle so that computers are replaced every 3-5 years;
		-substantive change workshops are being planned every February to provide updates to SACS changes (no information on who will be involved);
		-discussion a proposal that will be going to the Faculty Senate concerning automatic promotion to assistant professor upon receipt of the doctorate for instructors who have been hired into tenure track positions.  Doing so would require that all faculty positions be labeled as tenure track or non-tenure track.
	-Dr. Kittle asked about rolling over budgets for the upcoming year and Dr. Hansen expressed his hope that rolling over budgets is now current practice.  Dr. Garfrerick pointed out it would be helpful for departments to know when and who will decide.
	-Dr. Maynard announced that Constitution Day will be September 17 at 11:00 a.m. in Raburn Wing 104.  This is held each year due to a Federal mandate.  Dr. Hansen expressed his appreciation to the Department of History and Political Science for agreeing to produce this program each year and noted that other universities have to hire outside programming and pay fees to meet this mandate.




The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 a.m.





[bookmark: _GoBack]
